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- Core Strategy – Policy No. H1
The HBF welcome the increase in 2016 – 2021 above that set out in the Draft RSS. However we still consider that the provision could be higher overall in all 3 phases but recognise the need to comply with the RSS. The Draft RSS net housing figure threatens to seriously undermine the economic and regeneration initiatives set elsewhere in the Core Strategy, and does not reflect the important role of Blyth Valley within the Tyne and Wear City Region.

- Core Strategy – Policy No. H4
The HBF object to the blanket 30% minimum 

- Development Control DPD 
requirement, and object to the thresholds of 15

Policy DC6
units or 0.3 hectares or 10 dwellings and 0.3 hectares in Seaton Valley. These thresholds are contrary to current national guidance and this is not sufficiently justified in the documents.


We refer to previous comments in relation to affordable housing, made to the Core Strategy discussion paper and the Interim Affordable Housing Strategy – letters dated 4 August 2005 and 24 August 2005 respectively.


Setting a 30% minimum requirement in the Core Strategy for 2004 - 2021, based on a Housing Needs Study that revealed need between 2004 and 2009 is inappropriate. We believe that the Core Strategy should not include detail of percentage requirements, instead this should be included in the Development Control Policies DPD and area based DPD’s.

Development Control DPD
Further to the objection to the minimum 30% 

Policy DC6
requirement, and the thresholds, we object to the penultimate paragraph in Policy DC6 – with regards to ‘open book‘ financial appraisals. The HBF and the majority of private sector developers are fundamentally opposed to such a requirement which goes way beyond the remit of town and country planning legislation and is, in effect an attempt to set a level of developer profit by imposing a land tax on development which we believe to be illegal. Furthermore, different developers and development schemes will operate to different costs and profits and it will  be difficult for a third party to comment on what is, and what is not, financially appropriate. Many of the larger developers are Public Limited Companies and bound by stock market regulations; they cannot disclose financial information to all and sundry. The emphasis should be on a process of negotiation that enables flexibility on a site-by-site basis to maximise delivery.

Development Control DPD
We consider reference should be made to the 5

Policy DC4
‘tests of reasonableness’ as stated in Circular 05/2005 which all planning authorities should have regard to when seeking planning obligations.
